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 Phone:  717-589-3075 May - June 2011 Serving since 1919 

Visit our website @ www.perryvalleygrange.org 

 
 
 
 
 
 

West Juniata Parkway & Owl Hollow Road, Millerstown, PA  17062 

 

May 6th Program: Autoharps 
Millerstown resident Greg Schreiber has been 
building custom autoharps since 2007. Greg has 
apprenticed with world renowned luthier George Orthey 
of Newport and opened his own shop in 2010.  

At our May 6
th
 Grange meeting (please note change of 

date!) Greg will be speaking about the history of the 
autoharp, the various styles of music that it is best suited 
for and how he became involved with building these 
instruments.  Included will be a demonstration of several 
different models of the autoharps that he builds. 

 

2011 Community Citizen Named 

 

Willard “Will” Benner (right) of Seven Stars Road, 
Millerstown, received the Grange’s 34

th
 annual Community 

Citizen Award at our Open House dinner in April.   Grange 
President Doug Bonsall (left) presented the award plaque in 

recognition of Mr. Benner’s active involvement and leadership 
roles in many local organizations including the Millerstown 

Lions, Sportsmen Association, Boy Scouts and Village Chapel.  
The educational program for the evening (shown below) was 

about colorectal cancer screening and treatment. 
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Grange Serving the 
Needs of Others 

 

DDaaffffooddiill  SSaalleess  RReeppoorrtt  

In 2011 Perry Valley Grange raised $1,546 
during the sale and forwarded these funds 

to the local Cancer Society office.   

For almost more years than anyone can 
remember, our Grange has taken an active 
role to support the American Cancer Society by 
selling daffodils – the flower of hope – each 
March in Millerstown and Liverpool.   

A summary of sales:  66 bunches of flowers, 
53 potted mini-daffodils, 5 “Vases & a Bunch” 
and 5 “Bears & a Bunch” plus 2 “Gift of Hope” 
contributions.   The project was coordinated 
Grange Treasurer Barbara McMillen.  
Proceeds of the sale are used to fund cancer 
research, public education and patient 
services.   

 

Perry Valley distributed dictionaries purchased by the 
Pomona Grange to third grade students at Greenwood 
Elementary School as part of the “Words for Thirds” 
project.  This is a program undertaken by Granges all 
across the nation to present third grade students with a 
personal dictionary to help with their spelling and reading 

comprehension. Care, New Bloomfield 

 

 

 

Our Grange is providing 
$500 to purchase books 
for distribution in two 
local summer reading programs.  In the 
Greenwood School District students who 
receive summer tutoring to improve their 
reading ability will be given two paperback 
books of their own.  Newport area children who 
participate in the public library’s summer 
reading program will also get a book courtesy 
of Perry Valley Grange.   

 

 

High School Awards 

 
Continuing our long 
standing commitment to 
helping students, Perry 

Valley Grange will give 
four awards this spring to local 

graduates of Newport and Greenwood High 
Schools.  In each school a $200 U.S. Savings 
Bond will be given to recognize:  

 Outstanding vocational-technical graduates 

 Outstanding FFA students 

 

Welcome, New or Renewed 
Business Sponsors 
(received since last newsletter) 

 Artistic Image, Newport 

 Stone Mountain Landscaping, Millerstown 

 Strawser’s Excavation & Hauling, Liverpool 

 The Jewel Box, Newport 

 

See pages 4-9 of this issue for a complete 
listing of all 2011 Business Sponsors.  

Please patronize these businesses that 
have partnered with our Grange to serve 

the community. 

 

Books for Kids 
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Essay & Poster Contest Big Hit at Elementary Schools 

About 130 entries competed this year in the 
Grange sponsored essay & poster contest 

in Greenwood and Newport Elementary 
Schools.  The project is one of our biggest 

annual community service projects. 

The theme for both contests in 2011 was “If I 
Become Deaf Today, What Would My 
Tomorrow Be Like”.  Student participants 
were encouraged to use their imagination to 
describe in their essay or show in a poster how 
their life would be changed if they became deaf 
and how they would adjust to/cope with their 
loss of hearing.  

 

 

An awards assembly was held in each 
school on Friday, March 25, 2011, and a very 

important part of this annual event is an educational 
program following this year’s contest theme.   

(Above) Becky Enney of Camp Hill and Margy Fox 
of Harrisburg wrote and presented a puppet show 
in which one of the characters Mrs. Potato Head 
was having trouble with her hearing.  A trip to 
audiologist Lorie Lieman of Pinnacle Health 
Systems and a hearing test revealed the need for a 
new, stronger hearing aid.  The students were also 
very interested in the variety of hearing aids shown 
by Ms. Lieman.  

 

Newport School Awards  

Essays Greenwood Newport 

1
st
 Paityn Wirth Justin Barlup 

2
nd

 Ryan Gish Shelby Anderson 

3
rd

  Jayden Busfield Warner Hockenberry 
Posters Greenwood Newport 

1
st
 Nathan Barnhart Brooke Kline 

2
nd

 Paityn  Wirth Jozie Brajkovich 

3
rd

  Mallory Kauffman Emily Burd 

In addition to receiving in $400 in cash prizes 
supplied by our Grange, the local winners are 
now competing in the state level of 
competition. 

 

Greenwood School Awards  
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Special Days 
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May Birthdays 
  7 Dorothy Yohn 
  9 John Byers 
21 Barbara Sheaffer, Charles Tressler 
22 Bonnie Cameron 
24 Ezra Grubb 

June Birthdays 
  2 Evelyn Newlin 
  3 Ruth Crist, Martin Hudson 
  4 Olga Brookhart 
13 Dolores Guyer, Louise Cameron 
15 John Gothel 
26 George Courtot  

 

 

 
 

May Anniversaries 
18 Jim & Helen Hoffman 
23 Jason & Krista Pontius 
25 Charles & Susan Tressler  
31 Lee & Catherine Morrison  

June Anniversaries 
  7 Henry & Evelyn Newlin 
16 John & Virginia Shotzberger 
19 Dale & Helen Cox 
27 Edgar & Linda Byers 

If your special days do not appear on this list or 
there is an error, please call Doug Bonsall (921-

1957) with the information. 

 

 

Perry Valley hosted a State Grange junior-youth event in 
early April.  About 20 kids and their chaperones 

participated in the sleepover event, which included an 
Easter craft project. 

 

 

Membership Milestones 

Congratulations to these long-time members for 
many years of continuous Grange membership.  
According to our records, these milestones will be 
reached in 2011: 

80 years ................................................ *Ruth Crist 
61 years ........................ Bill Cameron, Reba Weimer 
59 years ........................................*Andrea Cameron 
58 years .................................................. *Helen Cox 
56 years .............................................*Avonel Waller 
55 years ............................. *Rev. Charles Tressler 
52 years ............................................ *Harriet Walker 
51 years .............. Robert Cameron, Louise Cameron 
49 years ............................................ Gerald Holman 
48 years ................. Edgar Byers, John & Viola Byers 
47 years ........................................... Harry Schreiber 
46 years ..................*Carol Rhoades, Olga Brookhart 
 Marge Gochenaur 
44 years .......................... Lloyd Byers, Betty Wingert 
42 years .................. Douglas Bonsall, SueAnn Byers 
41 years ........................... Kitty Smith, Linda Wingert 
40 years .............................................. Linda Byers 
39 years ............................................... Bob Sheaffer 
37 years .............................. Glenn Cauffman, Robert 
 Cauffman, Boyd & Shirley Delancey 
36 years ................... Tim Albright, Ken & Peg Bolton 
 Barbara Sheaffer 
33 years ..................... Don Brightbill, Scott Delancey 
31 years ........................ Edith Lesh, *Millie Cubbison  
30 years .... Ken & Joan Bonsall, Bonnie Cameron 
28 years ................... *Orpha Kreamer, Ron Makibbin 
 Elizabeth Wright 
27 years ........................... Carol Gantt, Harry Horting 
   Virginia Shotzberger 
26 years ......................Dean Cauffman, Jim Hoffman 
  John Shotzberger  

* Indicates some years of membership in Grange(s)  

other than  Perry Valley 

The State Grange now provides recognition for 
members at 5-year membership intervals for all 
those persons with 25 or more years of continuous 
membership.  Those names shown in bold above 
will be recognized and presented certificates/letters 
of congratulations from the State Master at our 
June 10th family picnic.  
 

VViissiioonn  SSttaatteemmeenntt  

The Vision of Perry Valley Grange: 

Foster an atmosphere where individuals can grow 
spiritually, intellectually and socially and, through 
that growth, improve themselves, their families, 
communities and the nation. 
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SSaavvee  TThhiiss  DDaattee!!  

Friday, July 8, 2011 
Picnic cruise on the Susquehanna 

aboard the Millersburg Ferry   

Meat, beverage and place settings will be 
provided;  everyone please bring a folding 

chair and a favorite casserole, salad or 
dessert to share. 

The event will be held rain or shine; in case of rain, 
the alternate picnic site will be in the covered 

pavilion at the nearby Hunters Valley Winery.  Our 
good friends from Valley Grange from York County 
will be our special guests for the evening.  Boarding 

time is 5:45 p.m.;  cruise time will be 6-8:30 p.m.  

There will be no charge for the cruise, but advance 
registration with Peg Bolton will be required since 

capacity is limited to 54 persons.  The next issue of 

this newsletter will have all the details. 

 

FFiinnaanncciiaallllyy  

SSppeeaakkiinngg……..  
 
The Joint (Grange-Masons) Operating Account receives 
fund raising & rental receipts and pays for all fund raising 
supplies, utilities, insurance and property maintenance 
costs.  The Grange account handles all other income 
and expenses.  

JOINT OPERATING ACCOUNT 

Checking Balance 1/31/2011 ........................ $ 6,046.10 

PLUS: Receipts 
 February-April 2011 ............................... + 15,835.00  

LESS: Expenditures 
 February-April 2011 ................................ - 13,363.54 

Checking Balance 4/30/2011 ....................... $  8,517.56 

 
GRANGE ACCOUNT 

Checking Balance 1/31/2011 ....................... $17,914.00 

PLUS: Receipts 
 February-April 2011 ................................ +  4,960.20  

LESS: Expenditures 
 February-April 2011 ................................ -   3,812.81 
 Transfer to Certificate of Deposit ............  - 12,526.24 

Checking Balance 4/30/2011 ....................... $  6,535.15 

Certificates of Deposit ................................ $58,218.62 

Candids from April 2011 Outing 
to IMAX Theatre/Dinner 

 

 

Clowning Around with our 3-D Glasses 

  

 

“What are we going to eat?” at the Summerdale Diner 

 

 

Enjoying the Fellowship of an Evening Spent 
with Grange Friends 
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On the Grange Calendar this Spring 
1 

May 2011 

1 Cater luncheons at Fort Hunter Garden 
Faire event – 10:30 a.m. 

2 Executive Committee meeting 

6 Grange Meeting - 7 p.m. 

Dessert reception, business session 

Program – Autoharp maker Greg Schreiber 

Social Committee – Doug Bonsall (chair), 
Dick & Louise Pennay, Dorothy Page, 
Shirley Delancey 

10 Lodge meeting 

12 Lodge meeting 

13 Banquet - Greenwood FFA  

14 Conference Room rental - Laverty 

15 Pomona Grange Memorial Service 

17 Conference Room rental - Primary Election  

18 Outdoor work night 

19 Chapter meeting 

21 Luncheon – Susquenita West Side Singers 

25 Outdoor work night 

27 Banquet – Perry-Juniata Shrine Club 

By action of the Executive Committee, Grange meetings 
beginning in August 2011 will begin one-half hour earlier 

with refreshments or meal at 6:30 p.m.  

Volunteers Needed 

The lovely spring weather will soon give way to 
summer and the opportunity to hold some Grange 
activities outdoors and in our pavilion.  Work nights 
will be held on May 18th and May 25th to take care 
of the following tasks that must be done to get 
ready for summer and keep our property in top 
shape. 

 Tanbark installation around Grange Hall  

 Care of beds & shrubbery around hall 

 Cleaning of pavilion for summer use 

We’ll start each evening at 5 p.m.; come whenever 
you can.  A light supper will be provided at 6:30 
p.m. for all volunteers.  If you are willing to help, 
please contact Peg Bolton (589-3897).   

June 2011 

4 Dining Room rental  

9 Lodge meeting 

10 Grange Picnic – 6:30 p.m. 
Rain or shine – in the pavilion 

Special Guests – Newport Lodge 

Entertainment – Fiddler players Autumn & 

Canyon Moore 

Social Committee – Renee Hetrick & 
Linda Byers (co-chairs) Marge Earnest, 
Ezra Grubb, Ron Makibbin 

14 Lodge meeting 

Cater picnic lunches at Fort Hunter 

15 Chapter rehearsal 

16 Chapter meeting 

17 Work night for public dinner – 6:30 p.m. 

18 Steak or Pork Chop Dinner 
(see poster on page 12) 
Needed – Help & baked good donations 

25 Banquet – Lodge Ladies’ Night 

28 Pomona picnic at Shermanata Grange 

 

Grange Cookbooks for Sale 

 



 

 

IInnssiiddee  TThhiiss  NNeewwsslleetttteerr  
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Page 2  ................... Books & Dictionaries, Daffodil Sales 
........... School Awards, New/Renewed Sponsors 

Page 3  .......................... School Essay & Poster Contest  

Page 4-9  ................................. 2011 Business Sponsors 

Page 10 ....................... Member Birthdays/Anniversaries  
.......... Membership Milestones; Youth Sleepover 

Page 11 ..................... July Dinner Cruise, IMAX Pictures  
................................................Financial Reports 

Page 12  .......................... Steak/Pork Chop Dinner Form 

Page 13  ..................................May-June 2011 Calendar  
............  Volunteers Needed, Grange Cookbooks  

 

OOuurr  GGrraannggee  IIddeeaallss  

A good Grange member: 
Places faith in God; Looks forward to 
the future; Helps those in need; and 
Is loyal to family, community and nation. 

 

 
 

 

Charity Raffle Announced 
The Grange and the Lodge are combining their 
individual drawings into one larger raffle this year.  
Proceeds will be split evenly between charities chosen 
by each organization – the Grange will support the 
Newport & Greenwood FFA Chapters and the Lodge will 
fund its Christmas toy distribution for under privileged 
children.   

Prizes include: 

 ½ hog – butchered/wrapped/frozen 

 ½ hog – butchered/wrapped/frozen 

 Professional housecleaning (2 times/up to 5 rooms) 

 Emerson 19” HDTV & DVD combo 

 Sanyo 18-1/2” HDTV 

 $100 GIANT gas card 

 $100 RED LOBSTER gift card 

 $75 cash 

 $75 Butchers Farm Market gift certificate 

 Hand crocheted afghan throw 

 Framed wooden mirror shelf 

 Gift Basket of homemade Grange goodies 

 11” X 14” matted/framed needlepoint picture 

You can get tickets to purchase/sell by contacting Renee 
Hetrick at 589-3369.  The cost is $2/ticket or 3 for $5.  
The drawing will be held at our September 24

th
  public 

Beef & Turkey Dinner. 
 

 

  

  

PPeerrrryy  VVaalllleeyy  GGrraannggee  ##11880044,,  IInncc..  
c/o Douglas A. Bonsall 
300 Swatara Street, PO Box 765 
Dauphin, PA  17018-0765 
 
 
 

 
MMAAYY  --  JJUUNNEE  22001111  

  NNEEWWSSLLEETTTTEERR 

 


